
Greetings from Bolivia. 

Just wanted to give you a quick update from Santa Cruz. We’re in the middle of  our 
second trimester at Baptist International Seminary, and it’s been an amazing year! We’re 
so grateful for our great group of  32 students and the awesome spirit that fills the student 
body. 

We’ve submitted our plans to build a new building to the city for approval and building 
permits. We’re excited about this project and covet your prayers and support. 

We’re are also still helping Emanuel Baptist Church. They’re still without a pastor asking the Lord to provide one. In 
January, we had two baptisms, and in April another two. It’s a wonderful time to serve the Lord with. 

On a different note, we’re working on developing a doctrinal educational plan for the prisoners at the 
jail here in Santa Cruz. We’ll be teaching about 30 inmates, with 36 doctrinal lessons and 10 Bible 
classes. The start date is set for June 30th, and we covet your prayers for wisdom and for the pastors 
who’ll help us with the teaching. 

Bolivia is going through a tough time right now with political unrest, blockades, and protests. There are fuel shortages and 
even food shortages in some cases because of  the fuel and unrest problems. Prices are increasing every day because the 
Bolivian money is losing a lot of  value against the US dollar. The presidential election is coming up in August, and we 
covet your prayers for the country. 

We also want to say THANK YOU to so many who sent us Christmas cards and financial gifts for Christmas.   

Prayer and Praise: 

Praise the Lord for new members at Emanuel Baptist Church. 

Praise the Lord for a new year of  seminary ministry. 

Pray for wisdom as we plan on building a new seminary. 

Pray for the discipleship of  all the new converts in the jail. 

Pray for all the finances to come in for the seminary build. 

Thank You  

Thank you so much for your faithful 
financial and prayer support to our 

ministry for all these years.

Jake and Sharon Wiebe


